Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes

November 17th, 2014
Meeting was called to order at 3:30pm.

Members present were Kasey Bratcher, Karla Buckingham, Laura Beth Hayes, Brian Kerr, Carole Walker, and Kristin Willett.

Member Absent: Rasha Hinkle
Guest present: Courtney Line, Amy Key
Council reviewed the October 20th, 2014 minutes and current agenda. Laura Beth Hayes made the motion to accept the minutes and current agenda. Carole Walker seconded the motion. All were in consensus. 

 Karla Buckingham shared her principal’s report with council members which included the following:

· 507 students are currently enrolled

· Trick or Treat Street was a huge success. Ideas for areas of improvement include more stations and more candy.
· Panther Paw Partners is a new program starting at MES. This program encourages volunteers at school one hour at a time.
·  Veteran’s Day program included 7 veterans participating in a question and answer session with the student body. The program was a very meaningful interaction between the students and veterans.

· Book Fair held Nov. 10th -14th was a tremendous success.

· KPREP Night will be held November 24th in the Morningside Gym 6:00-6:30pm.Karla Buckingham and Jack Breunig will be answering questions concerning scores, and the test itself, with 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade parents. 

· Student Council will be conducting a personal hygiene item drive for families in Eastern Kentucky the first week of December. 

· Pavilion Update-Mark Harris is now the General Contractor for the project.

· AR/STAR update- STAR is up and running. The purchase order for AR has been submitted.

Courtney Line and Amy Key presented their proposal for establishing a Junior BETA Club at Morningside. They provided copies of the club’s vision, proposed application and process for screening applications. Kasey Bratcher made the motion to accept the proposal and establish a Junior BETA Club. Brian Kerr seconded the motion. All were in consensus.
Karla Buckingham made the council aware that the faculty has completed its analysis of the KPREP test data. The faculty will continue to discuss areas of focus for professional development, specifically looking at whole program and systematic changes. Nothing has been finalized yet. 

 Karla Buckingham then explained to the council the annual Title I Review. She specifically discussed the plan and timeline that would be implemented. Mrs. Buckingham will be seeking additional teachers and parents (beyond the SBDM Council) to serve on the review team.

Karla Buckingham reviewed the Section 6 budget and general ledger report with the council.
Karla Buckingham provided the council with committee minutes from the following: Program Review, Universal Team, Climate, Library/Tech, and Parent Involvement. The minutes were reviewed by the council and feedback for the Climate Committee was discussed.
In Closing Business, the December agenda will include a policy review. 

The next regular meeting will be on December 15th, 2014 at 3:30pm. 
Kasey Bratcher motioned to adjourn.  Brian Kerr seconded. All were in consensus.
Council adjourned at 4:58pm.
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